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Welcome to the first newsletter of SAVEôs 40th anniversary 

year. The year began with the fantastic news that our public 

inquiry into the Welsh Streets planning application was 

successful and that the Secretary of State supported all our 

arguments. Although Liverpool Council decided to appeal, his 

decision letter is a shining beacon in conservation history, 

supporting all the reasons that we have been campaigning for 

terraced housing and against Pathfinder for over ten years. 

Local campaigners, wearied by the fight, were immensely 

buoyed up by it.  

In May, architectural group Assemble were nominated for the 

Turner Prize for their project for some derelict terraced housing 

not far from the Welsh Streets, and by the same architect, 

Richard Owens. Assemble had been commissioned by 

Steinbeck Studios, that SAVE had introduced to the area. The 

tide appears to be turning, but it is important to keep up the 

pressure until these visionary schemes are implemented and the 

terraced house and those communities that live in them are safe 

from demolition.  

In January SAVE held a reception at Christies in London in 

support of our plans for Wentworth Woodhouse, attended by 

Ed Vaizey MP who spoke favourably of SAVE as an 

organization and of our role in saving the building for the 

nation. We are currently awaiting news from the National 

Heritage Memorial Fund about an application that would see us 

reach our target of £7m. 

In London SAVE has led the campaign for 152-158 the Strand, 

that Kingôs College London wishes to demolish to make way 

for a new academic building of bland design. In May the new 

secretary of state Greg Clark placed a holding order on the 

application following Westminster Councilôs granting of 

planning permission, and we are at present encouraging all 

supporters of our petition, that picked up 9,000 signatures in 3 

weeks, to write to Mr Clark asking for call in. The proposal is 

highly controversial, not least because Historic England 

initially supported the application: their original letter of advice 

concluded that the demolition would not cause substantial harm 

to the Conservation Area, however on the 21st May they 

reviewed their advice and in a statement on their website and a 

letter to The Times, stated that in fact the proposals would 

cause substantial harm. SAVE welcomes their change of 

position. The Times and the Evening Standard have taken the 

fight up as a campaign, the former publishing articles, 

opinions, leaders and letters almost every day.  

In the Wirral, our northern caseworker Jonathan Brown has led 

the campaign for the handsome Edwardian Andrew Gibson 

House, owned by Nautilus Union, and originally built for 

sailorsô widows.  

Earlier this year we completed urgent repairs on the 

outbuildings at Winstanley Hall, Wigan, and a repair on a 

chimney stack on the house, that threatened to tumble in high 

winds. We continue to develop a scheme for the site and are in 

talks with English Heritage, Wigan Council, the HLF and local 

groups. 

Another major case is that of Silver Hill,  Winchester, where 

Hendersons Global Investors, with whom we did battle over 

Smithfield General Market, are determined to push through an 

application for an oversized development in the historic centre 

of the town. SAVE is working on an alternative scheme. 

In a happy announcement in March, the Museum of London 

announced plans to move to Smithfield General Market, news 

that SAVE welcomes, providing that the designs show the 

buildings off to best advantage. 

We have launched a Saviour scheme as part of a concerted 

fundraising push, and with help from our new fundraising 

committee chaired by SAVE Trustee Timothy Cantell and our 

fundraising officer Emily Lunn. 

Please see the end of the report for details of how to become a 

Saviour, and the date of our Buildings at Risk Catalogue 

launch in June, following a two year break!  

 

ONGOING CAMPAIGNS 

152-158 Strand, London 

A new major campaign is underway at SAVE: SOS, Save Our 

Strand - a battle to save a charming group of characterful and 

distinctive Georgian and Victorian buildings that Kingôs 

College London wishes to demolish to make way for a blandly 

designed new academic block. The buildings in question form 

the setting of Grade I listed Somerset House and St Mary Le 

Strand, one of the finest churches in London. 

 

152-158 Strand 

A decision to allow Kingôs College to demolish was taken at a 

planning committee meeting at Westminster City Council on 

April  21st. The decision was supported by Historic England 

(formerly English Heritage) who concluded, to our bafflement, 

that the demolition of this group of buildings would not cause 

substantial harm to the Conservation Area, but they have since 

reviewed their decision and concluded it would cause 

substantial harm. 

The proposal is part of wider plans for Kingôs College to 

expand and open up the campus. We consider that one part of 

the proposal does not hinge upon the other and it is possible to 

improve and modernize the campus without demolishing these 

buildings. 

Other objections to the planning application were received 

from the Ancient Monuments Society, the Victorian Society, 

the London and Middlesex Archeological Society, the Council 

for British Archeology, the Somerset House Trust, the 

Courtauld Institute, and over 64 others. The Somerset House 

Trust and Courtauld Instituteôs objections centre on the 



proposed new tower extension to the Kingôs Strand building 

and the impact it will  have on the setting of Somerset House. 

Their objections also flag up what they see as major flaws in 

the consultation process.  

These buildings are on one of Londonôs most historic and 

central thoroughfares: the procession route from St Paulôs 

Cathedral to Buckingham Palace.  

This streetscape has already been damaged by Kingôs Collegeôs 

brutalist building to the east of Somerset House, regarding 

which the planning committee expressed regret. A number of 

similar buildings on narrow plots were destroyed to build that; 

no further encroachment of this kind should be allowed. The 

character of central London depends on a balance between 

large institutional and commercial buildings and smaller scale 

buildings on narrow plots. 

The entire group of threatened buildings are in the Strand 

Conservation Area, while one of them is listed Grade II. The 

ones condemned for demolition are singled out in the 

Conservation Area Audit as Unlisted Buildings of Merit, which 

contribute to the character and appearance of the Conservation 

Area. This should, according to local planning policy, 

safeguard them from this kind of proposal. 

SAVE launched a petition on 28th April  which surpassed 8,000 

signatures in two weeks, and which continues to steadily grow. 

This is aimed at the Principal of Kingôs College, Edward 

Byrne, members of the Council, and Jamie Ritblat, Chair of the 

Estates Strategy Committee.  

Luminaries that have signed include Bill  Bryson, Griff  Rhys 

Jones, Starwars actor Iain MacDiarmid, Nigel Slater, authors 

Meg Rosoff, Susan Hill,  Duncan Fallowell, Tariq Ali,  Virginia 

Ironside and Philip Marsden. Michael Palin also supports the 

campaign. 

The petition can be signed here: 

https://you.38degrees.org.uk/petitions/don-t-demolish-152-

158-the-strand-london  

The campaign has been taken up with gusto by The Times, who 

printed a leader óNasty and Brutishô on May 9th. Since then 

there has been a steady stream of letters, comments and articles 

in the newspaper. There has been ample coverage, also, in The 

Evening Standard, Country Life, Building Design, the 

Architectsô Journal, and on the BBC and London Live.  

 

The proposed building  

Following the planning committee meeting SAVE immediately 

wrote to the then Secretary of State Eric Pickles asking for a 

public inquiry, and wrote again to his successor Greg Clark 

following the general election. Our grounds are the following: 

there is a conflict with national policy on the protection of 

heritage assets; the case is of national significance, as the 

buildings are on the main historical processional route in the 

country from Westminster to St Paulôs; the design of the newly 

proposed building is poor; the case is controversial as 

underlined by the overwhelming response from the media and 

the public. In addition, Historic Englandôs position has 

changed, rendering their original letter to Westminster Council  

that approved the proposals, nul and void. 

A group of councillors from Westminster Council also wrote to 

Mr Clark asking for a call in, citing Historic Englandôs shifting 

position as grounds, as well as the fact that the case is of 

national significance.  

We learnt on 14th May that the Minister had issued an article 

31 direction, which prevents Westminster from signing off on 

planning permission. This is to allow the Minister sufficient 

time to consider the issue and whether to call the application in 

for a public inquiry.  

We have also commissioned architect John Burrell of Burrell, 

Foley, Fischer to work on a drawing to demonstrate that the 

buildings would make fantastic academic space with minimum 

intervention, and would make a positive contribution to the 

public realm.  

 

Ptolemy Deanôs watercolour , showing the buildings in 

question in relation to St Mary -le-Strand 

 

SAVE research on 152-158, Strand 

SAVE volunteer David Bade, fresh off a plane from New 

Zealand, worked on some historical research and discovered 

the following colourful information about these modest 

buildings that contribute so much to this stretch of the Strand. 

The Strand has been the principal route between the economic 

centre of the City of London and the royal and political centre 

of Westminster for centuries. As these centres grew in the 

sixteenth and seventeenth centuries, the Strand became a 

commercial strip and significant landmark buildings and 

churches were established. By the end of the nineteenth 

https://you.38degrees.org.uk/petitions/don-t-demolish-152-158-the-strand-london
https://you.38degrees.org.uk/petitions/don-t-demolish-152-158-the-strand-london


century, the Strand was renowned as an area for restaurants, 

public houses, music halls and theatres. As a result, the Strand 

has developed a variety of building stock, with its grand 

landmark buildings on the one hand, and an assortment of 

commercial building styles on narrow medieval plots on the 

other. 

152-158 Strand were originally part of a late-seventeenth/early-

eighteenth century terrace, and are sited on their original 

narrow medieval property boundaries. The building frontages 

have been partially or fully re-fronted at times during the mid-

nineteenth century to early-twentieth century as the buildings 

have changed hands, and the majority of interior walls and rear 

walls relate to the eighteenth century.  

The buildings at 152-158 Strand are tangible memories of the 

commercial businesses and occupiers of the buildings that were 

on the Strand for over 200 years. A variety of businesses 

occupied the buildings, including tailors, locksmiths, watch-

makers, button-makers, umbrella-makers, architects, 

booksellers, tobacconists, photographers, shoe-sellers, 

confectioners, lamp manufacturers, estate agents and dentists. 

This variety and number are typical of these kinds of buildings 

on the Strand. Although there was a high turnover of owners 

and leases of the buildings, some notable businesses occupied 

the buildings for decades ï including Firman & Sons (military 

button-makers founded in 1656, one of the top 25 oldest 

companies in the world), Thresher & Glenny (founded in 1755 

and one of the worldôs oldest surviving tailors), George & 

Walter Yonge (watchmakers, notable as being watchmakers for 

the King and the Lord High Admiral 1820-28), and Lyons café 

(a successful teashop chain, particularly in the 1930s). 

The buildings also provide the historical setting for the two 

neighbouring landmark buildings ï Somerset House (a large 

sixteenth-century mansion which later became a royal 

residence) and St Mary le Strand (the first of fifty  churches 

built by order in the reign of Queen Anne, dating from 1717). 

The row of buildings, which is mirrored on the southwest side 

of Somerset House by a similar row, provides an authentic 

sense of how Somerset House and St Mary le Strand church 

fitted into an eighteenth century streetscape. Historical 

paintings and photographs of these features include the 

buildings at 152-158 Strand, illustrating the importance of 

these buildings to the eighteenth and nineteenth century context 

of the Strand.  

 

Welsh Streets, Liverpool 

The year opened with a great victory for our campaign in the 

Welsh Streets, Toxteth, Liverpool. On 16th January we were 

informed that the then Secretary of State, Eric Pickles, fully 

supported our arguments, in opposition to the government 

inspector Christine Thorby, who had recommended permission 

for the planning application which proposed to demolish 400 of 

the 440 terraced houses on the site, bringing only 40 back into 

use. Pickles called for market testing and other options for 

refurbishment, stating that demolition should be a last resort. 

SAVE has been arguing for the heritage value of these terraced 

streets for many years and were delighted that it was finally 

acknowledged at the highest level of Government.  

Liverpool Council, led by Mayor Joe Anderson, immediately 

announced that they were appealing against the decision. We 

are awaiting a date for the Judicial Review which will  be held 

in the Courts of Justice in Manchester at which SAVE will  be a 

witness. Unfortunately, Liverpoolôs decision to challenge the 

Secretary of State means further delay for the streets and the 

residents. 

The Public Inquiry took place last June. SAVE was the sole 

Rule 6 party, and our team of witnesses was led by Barrister 

James Potts of 39 Essex Street.  

Our case contained new evidence about the architect of the 

buildings, Richard Owens, the subject of a recent PhD thesis by 

our witness Gareth Carr. Thanks to his research it was 

established that the houses were 20 years older than was 

originally thought and were part of a larger estate by Owens, 

one of several he laid out for Liverpool at this time of great 

expansion for the city. Carr argued that the Welsh Streets and 

Owen are pivotal to the understanding and the development of 

the terraced house nationally and even internationally, not just 

in Liverpool. 

 

The Welsh Streets from the air  

Almost all of SAVEôs arguments were supported by the 

strongly worded decision letter from the Secretary of State. 

Planning Framework (NPPF): 

ñThe scheme does conflict with the Government position as set 

out in the Written Ministerial Statement of 10 May 2013 and 

the acceptance of the recommendations in George Clarkôs 

Empty Homes Review which makes clear that refurbishment 

and upgrading of existing homes should be the first and 

preferred option and that demolition of existing homes should 

be the last option after all forms of market testing and options 

for refurbishment are exhausted.ò 

Heritage Significance: 

Contrary to Liverpool Councilôs arguments that the Welsh 

Streets have little or no heritage value, the Secretary of State 

considers, ñthat the surviving built and cultural heritage in the 

Welsh Streets is of considerable significance for the above 

reasons and that the proposal would have a harmful effect on 

the significance of the Welsh Streets as a non-designated 

heritage asset.ò 

Design: 

ñThough the proposals retain some of the existing street names 

and the geographical location and orientation of those streets, 

the Secretary of State considers that in other respects the 

existing character of the Welsh Streets would effectively be 

lost. Existing density would be halved and the Secretary of 

State agrees with SAVE that the proposed scheme takes a 

suburban approach given the space surrounding buildings and 

the focus on the private plot rather than the collective street.ò 

ñThe Secretary of State also agrees that the loss of mature 

street trees would be a significant loss in design and 

sustainability terms, and that they should be retained and 

managed appropriately.ò 

ñThe Secretary of State notes that new build houses themselves 

will  not be much larger than the existing terraces in terms of 

internal floor space. He agrees with SAVE that the new Green 



Street would be an inefficient use of space, as there is no 

shortage of public open space in the areaò 

The Beatles and Tourism: 

ñThe Council state, at IR 78, that No 9 Madryn Street 

(birthplace of Ringo Starr) has been saved in the interests of its 

cultural significance, along with part of Madryn Street. The 

Secretary of State notes that only a stub of this terrace would 

be saved. The Secretary of State agrees with SAVE that the 

demolition of much of Madryn Street would significantly harm 

the ability to understand and appreciate this part of Liverpoolôs 

Beatles heritage which he considers to be of importance to the 

City. Although there are other surviving terraced streets in the 

area where visitors could go and see a similar environment to 

the one where Ringo Starr was born, the Secretary of State 

places importance on the actual street where he was born and 

he agrees with SAVE that the proposal would be short sighted 

as regards the future tourism potential of Madryn Street.ò 

Conclusion from the Secretary of State: 

ñThe Secretary of State considers that the potential viability of 

the scheme has been demonstrated but he is not satisfied that 

the purpose for which the Council is proposing to acquire the 

Order lands could not be achieved by alternative means.ò 

ñThe Secretary of State has concluded that there is not a 

compelling case in the public interest to justify sufficiently the 

interference with the human rights of those with an interest in 

the land affected.ò 

Background 

Pathfinder, otherwise known as Housing Market Renewal 

(HMR), was introduced by John Prescott in 2002. It claimed to 

address alleged housing market failure in certain parts of some 

Northern cities, and placed 400,000 terraced houses under 

direct threat of demolition. The housing targeted has been 

predominantly Victorian and Edwardian terraced housing. The 

issue is not one of vacancy or of uninhabitable homes ï prior to 

the announcement of the scheme occupation levels were 

normal, homes were perfectly habitable and the cost of repairs 

and updating would have been modest. The claim of market 

failure was essentially that house prices were lower than 

elsewhere. Some 30,000 houses have been demolished. 

The policy failed to consider the human element - the effect it 

would have on entire communities that were uprooted and 

rehoused, often against their will.  Condemnation has been 

cross party, and in 2011 the controversial policy was scrapped 

by the present government, and resources switched from 

housing demolition to renovation, following a seven year 

campaign by SAVE and many local community groups. As a 

result of these efforts, public policy is now directed towards the 

re-use and refurbishment of empty and historic housing, with 

demolition only as a last resort. 

 

Turner Prize nomination 2015  

SAVE was delighted to hear that Assemble architects had been 

nominated for the Turner prize for their designs for the 

refurbishment of Ducie Street in Granby. 

SAVE introduced the residents to social investors Steinbeck 

Studio, who in turn invited the innovative young architectural 

practice Assemble to the area and commissioned the drawings 

that have now be shortlisted for the Turner prize, along with 

three artists. It is unusual to see architectural projects 

nominated for an art prize.  

Assemble goes with the grain of ruin, rather than against it, 

transforming parts of houses that have lost ceilings, into double 

height rooms and winter gardens. Their leafy vision counters 

the negative press terraced housing in Liverpool has had for so 

many years and, we hope, marks a new era in recognition of 

these buildings' adaptability and ability to please. 

In a scheme devised by the local Community Land Trust and 

Steinbeck Studios, new and renovated homes will  be owned by 

new and long-term residents. This is a positive departure from 

the top-down approach of Pathfinder, which handed publicly-

acquired land to private developers and major social landlords. 

 

Assembleôs design for  a communal winter  garden in the 

shell of a terraced house 

None of this would have been possible without the 

determination of local residents living in blighted areas, with 

whom it has been a privilege to work. SAVE considers that it is 

extremely positive that the Council chose to work with 

Steinbeck Studios and Assemble, and that hopefully this ushers 

in a new era of respect for the modest terraced house, and the 

communities that choose to live in them.  

However, only half a mile away in the Welsh Streets, there are 

400 terraced houses by the same architect Richard Owens, that 

remain under threat of demolition (see previous entry about the 

Welsh Streets Public Inquiry). 

 

Wentworth Woodhouse, South Yorkshire 

The campaign to save Wentworth Woodhouse for the nation 

continues in earnest, following the announcement of our plans 

in our winter 2014 newsletter (see below for background 

information).  

 

The east front  of Wentworth Woodhouse 

Country Life 

 



Fundraising update 

Since January public support has been substantial, with pledges 

and donations being received on a steady basis. To date this 

totals over £21,000, and shows the clear national public 

support for the project, vital to ensuring the campaign is a 

success. Our thanks to all those who have pledged or donated. 

SAVE and the Wentworth Woodhouse Preservation Trust have 

raised pledges of £3.4m from four major grant giving bodies ï 

The Monument Trust, The Art Fund, Sir Siegmund Warburgôs 

Voluntary Settlement, and the JP Getty Jnr Charitable Trust. A 

further £100,000 has been pledged by a local businessman. 

An application is currently with the National Heritage 

Memorial Fund, and if  successful will  enable us to reach our 

target figure of £7m. We expect to hear the outcome of this 

decision shortly. 

Christieôs Reception 

In January we hosted an evening reception at Christieôs 

Auction House on King Street, where Marcus Binney and Julie 

Kenny, chair of the Wentworth Woodhouse Preservation Trust, 

explained the project to a packed audience of heritage experts, 

donors and supporters.  

We were delighted that Ed Vaizey, the Minister for Culture, 

not only attended the event but spoke passionately about the 

house and the need to save it. Addressing the room Mr Vaizey 

said: ñI am pretty certain that whoever is in government will  

help realise this heroic vision for Wentworth Woodhouse that 

would bring so much to the region. 

ñI congratulate the efforts of SAVE - an organisation that saves 

hundreds of buildings nationwide, all on a shoestring.  We 

should salute the heroic efforts of Marcus Binney who has 

done so much to save Britain's heritage.ò 

Our thanks to all those who attended the evening, and especial 

thanks to Christieôs who provided the venue and ensured the 

evening went without a hitch. 

 

Ed Vaizey addressing the audience at Christieôs 

Support from Westminster 

Following the reception, several members of parliament 

expressed their support for the campaign. Robert Jenrick, 

Conservative MP for Newark, asked a question in the 

Commons, which William Hague MP answered, expressing the 

support of the Government. John Healey MP also tabled an 

early day motion endorsing the work of SAVE and the WWPT, 

which gained cross party support.  

The Proposals 

Under the proposals the house and 83 acres will  be acquired by 

the WWPT from the Newbold family, who for the past 16 

years have expended considerable time, money and effort into 

maintaining and repairing the fabric of the house. 

SAVE and the WWPT have, working with Kit  Martin, Roger 

Tempest, the National Trust and others, developed a business 

plan which will  ensure Wentworthôs future is secured through 

four supporting pillars.  

The splendor of the main state rooms will  be opened to the 

public, managed initially by the National Trust; some 15-20 

residential units will  be created in the south wing of the 

mansion and the stables; the north wing will  be converted into 

a self contained events space; and small business units in the 

stable courtyard will  be created on a similar model to the estate 

buildings at Broughton Hall. The pillars will  support each other 

whilst ensuring the future of the house is not solely reliant on 

one funding stream.  

For more detailed information about the proposals please see 

http://www.savewentworth.co.uk, which was created by SAVE 

supporter Ben Furnival. 

Pledges can be made by emailing Mike Fox at SAVE on 

mike.fox@savebritainsheritage.org, and donations can be made 

via https://www.justgiving.com/SAVEWentworthWoodhouse 

 

Smithfield General Market, London 

Since our last newsletter there have been developments at 

Smithfield General Market: in March the Museum of London 

announced it wishes to relocate there by 2018. 

 

The interior  of Smithfield General Market  

The Museum is currently located a short distance away on 

London Wall, in a Powell and Moya building, but has now 

started to consider a new home in Smithfield. This would allow 

the Museum to welcome more visitors and display more of its 

collection. It would also put the Museum at the heart of the 

Crossrail network, with Farringdon tipped to be one of the best 

connected stations in the country with over 140 trains an hour 

passing through at peak times. 

http://www.savewentworth.co.uk/
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https://www.justgiving.com/SAVEWentworthWoodhouse


SAVE has cautiously welcomed the proposals ï such a use 

would safeguard the western market buildings, bringing them 

back into use after almost two decades of sitting empty. What a 

change from the original plans first for full  demolition in 2005, 

and more recently for 75 per cent demolition in 2013! The 

devil will  be in the detail ï these buildings must shine, 

including the market halls, and not be overshadowed by any 

new scheme.  

At the public inquiry last year SAVE and the Victorian Society 

successfully argued that the interiors of the market buildings 

were of great significance and that any development of the site 

must respect them. In particular, the interior of the General 

Market, designed by Sir Horace Jones, with its unique Phoenix 

Columns and handsome ornate ironwork must be preserved and 

enhanced. SAVE is in contact with the Museum.  

More information on the Museum of Londonôs plans can be 

found here: http://museum.london/  

Dr Jennifer Freeman, architectural historian and expert witness 

at both Smithfield public inquiries, has written a paper on the 

importance of Horace Jonesôs Smithfield interiors, and this will  

be available on our website shortly.  

Smithfield Greetings Cards 

We have a limited number of artist Lucinda Rogersô greetings 

cards still available for purchase, showing the view of 

Smithfield General Market from Holborn Viaduct.  

More information about Lucy and her work can be found on 

her website: http://lucindarogers.co.uk/ 

Please contact the SAVE office to order a pack. Packs of five 

cost £10 (£7 for SAVE Friends). 

 

 

Norton Folgate, London 

SAVE has been supporting the Spitalfields Trustôs campaign to 

save Norton Folgate, an area of eighteenth and nineteenth 

century warehouses in Spitalfields in the Borough of Tower 

Hamlets, just over the border from the City of London.  

The site is located in the Elder Street Conservation Area, 

notable for its low-rise character and mixture of small light 

industrial buildings, yards, shops and public houses sitting 

together cheek by jowl.  The area was made famous by Dan 

Cruickshank and the Spitalfields Trust in 1977 when they 

successfully saved Elder Street from clearance and 

redevelopment by squatting the threatened buildings.  

Now almost 40 years on British Land has returned and is 

proposing to demolish around 70% of the current buildings on 

the Norton Folgate Site, for replacement with large office 

blocks rising to 11 and 13 storeys. The site will  be reduced to a 

few facades and shells.  

These proposals are vastly out of scale with the conservation 

area (existing buildings are three, four and five storeys), and 

seek to take their cue from the larger blocks over the road in 

the City of London. In addition the diverse mixture of 

buildings and uses will  be lost amid corporate office blocks 

with large floorplates. 

 

CGI visual of Norton Folgate currently  

 

CGI Visual showing the scant amount of historic fabric  to 

be kept 

There is still time to object to the proposals by writing to Beth 

Eite at Tower Hamlets noting the harm caused to the 

conservation area, the treatment of historic buildings, the 

height and massing of the new buildings, and the poor 

consultation process which failed to respond to local 

objections.  

Comments should be sent to  

planningandbuilding@towerhamlets.gov.uk 

More information on the campaign can be found at 

www.facebook.com/savenortonfolgate  

 

Winstanley Hall, Wigan 

This January we completed urgent works on the courtyard 

buildings and chimney stack of the main hall, thanks to funding 

from English Heritage and further donations from the Country 

Houses Foundation, the SPAB, the Georgian Group, and 

SAVE friends.  

SAVE was licensed to carry out the works by the owner 

Kierstan Boylan and these were conducted between November 

2014 and January 2015 by Grosvenor Construction, overseen 

by Ed Morton structural engineer. These works not only 

cleared overgrowth, revealing further the beauty and potential 

of the buildings, but will also ensure that the courtyard 
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http://lucindarogers.co.uk/
mailto:planningandbuilding@towerhamlets.gov.uk
http://www.facebook.com/savenortonfolgate

